
 

 

NOTICE 
 

COVID-19 / NOTAM REGARDING BRAZIL, DENMARK, SOUTH 

AFRICA AND THE UNITED KINGDOM FLIGHTS 
 

Starting from 22 January 2021, 21:00 UTC hours, all flights from Brazil, 
Denmark, South Africa and the United Kingdom are suspended until 
further notice with the following conditions: 

1. Airline operators will only be allowed to transport passengers from 

Turkey to Brazil, Denmark, South Africa and the United Kingdom. 

2. Airline operators will be allowed to transport transit passengers 

from Brazil, Denmark, South Africa and the United Kingdom. 

3. All passengers arriving Turkey through third countries who visited 
Brazil, Denmark, South Africa and the United Kingdom within the last 
10 days will be quarantined for 14 days at places selected by the 
governorships following their arrival, and on day 10, they will be 
subjected to PCR test, if test result is negative, quarantine will be lifted. 
Passengers of 6 years and older under these conditions, will be 
required, before boarding, to submit a negative Sars-Cov-2 PCR test 
result done within the last 72-hours prior to boarding. 

4. Humanitarian aid and all-cargo flights are exempted from these 

restrictions. 

5. There will be no PCR requirement and quarantine for the crew. 


